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This term Year 10 Food Technology have been studying Food Product 
Development. Students have learnt about how food manufacturers develop 
products for promotion and to meet consumer needs. For their assessment task 
they were asked to create a baked good inspired by a children's movie. Here are 
some of our students’ work: 

YEAR 10 FOOD TECH ARE CAKED OUT! 

Ms Borg - Home Economics 
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VISUAL ARTS:  IMAGINATION + CARDBOARD = CREATION 

Year 12 Visual Design 
Works explore the versatile 
possibilities that arise 
when combining 
imagination and 
cardboard.  



3 

 

Term three has been a busy yet productive term with lots of learning and 
activities on site but unfortunately we have not been able to hold our  
regular sporting events or carnivals. Nevertheless, students have 
participated in House events organised at school and these have been 
enjoyed by all. 

Congratulations to the following students on their selection by merit to the 
positions of school captains for 2021: 

Junior Captains: Mohammed Qays and Imeelya Al Hadaya 

Senior Captains: Nicholas Ly and Stephanie Lin 

Vice Captains: Jacky Minh Luu & Raja Al-Saberi 

I would like to thank our current School Captains, Isabella Awraham and 
Sam Abdulkareem, for their work throughout 2020 in representing our 
school. Whilst it has been a most complex year, our captains have met with 
me regularly and instituted changes to the school environment, uniform and 
procedures which has had a positive effect on the student body.  

Year 12 student will be required to attend school during Week 1 of Term 4. 
This is in contrast to other years where Year 12 would normally be 
preparing for their examinations at home. The Department of Education  
has given this extra week of face to face learning time for students to 
consolidate and revise their subject content. I would like to take this 
opportunity to remind the current Year 12, to look after themselves during 
the holidays with regular exercise, sleep and healthy eating in preparation 
for their Higher School Certificate examinations beginning on the 20th of 
October.  I wish Year 12 well in their studies and trust that each one of you 
do your personal best as you complete your thirteen years of schooling. 
Whatever post-school pathway you choose, the staff of Fairvale High and I 
wish you much success and hope that we will hear of your positive and 
productive endeavours in the future. 

The construction of our new Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA),  
Year 7 area, Administration block, thirty classrooms and Hall is on track  
and the demolition of the old COLA has been completed. Students are now 
enjoying the extra space provided by the new COLA and Year 7 Area. 
Please exercise care around the perimeter of the school when you are 
driving on the road or walking on the footpath, as there are a number of 
heavy vehicles moving in and out of the school property whilst construction 
takes place. 

Term 4 begins for all students on Monday 12 October 
and we move to our summer uniform, meaning no ties 
and the wearing of school jackets only in wet weather. 

To all our Fairvale families - have a wonderful and safe 
Spring holiday and thank you for your ongoing support 
of Fairvale High School. 

Regards 

Mrs K Seto 

PRINCIPAL’S  REPORT 
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DIVERSE LEARNING NEWCOMBE BALL CLASH  

On Thursday 10 September, 2020, the Diverse Learning students, along 
with the teachers and SLSOs had a Newcombe Ball Clash. 
This was a house competition where all the students and staff played for 
their respective houses.  
Remarkably, there were three teams that drew equal 1st place; Wright 
Warriors, Florey Phoenix and Greenway Gladiators. Therefore, leaving 

our beloved Newling Ninjas in 2nd 
place.  It was an amazing 
competition where the senior 
students showed great leadership 
skills. Everyone participated and 
gave it their all. Most importantly, 
we all had a great time!  
Thank you to the teachers that 
allowed this to happen. We look 
forward to the next battle of the 
houses.  

Mariem Marqous - Year 10 

COMMUNITY NOTICE - POLICE APPEAL 

Fairfield Police are seeking witnesses to a motor vehicle accident that 
occurred about 2.30pm on Tuesday 25th August at the intersection of 
Thorney Road & Baragoola Street between a silver coloured 4WD and a 
motorcycle. At the time there were a number of parents 
waiting to collect their children from school parked nearby 
the location If any person has any information concerning 
this accident they are asked to contact Sergeant DOYLE 
at Fairfield Police Station on 9728 8399.   
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ASPIRING THROUGH 2020 

At Fairvale High School, students 
continue to be aspiring despite the 
complex year. Our students 
encourage each other to embrace 
challenges and maintain high 
expectations for their learning.  
Essential tools like the Yondr pouch 
and diaries help our students remain 
focused and aspired in order to 
achieve their goals. 

Ms Zhang - EAL/D 
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CAREERS - FAST FORWARD PROGRAM 

The Western Sydney University Fast Forward program is for students 
from Year 9 to Year 12. 
The program provides new opportunities for students to grow and learn 
and help them become what they dream to be. My peers and I have been 
given the book “Letter to My Teenage Self” which explores the 
experiences of other students who have taken part in this program. It 
gives an understanding about what each person wished to be and their 
different goals and perspectives when they first started out as a teenager.  

Imeelya Al Haday - Year 9 

FUN SCIENCE 

Students in Diverse Learning engaged in a fun 
experiment with Ms Glen and Ms Ali 
where they had the opportunity to 
see how milk, food colouring and 
dishwashing liquid 
result in a chemical 
reaction.  
Ms Ali - Diverse Learning 
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We made posters about 
sustainability and issues around the 
world. My poster is about the 
biggest problem which is sea 
pollution. We are trying to tell 
people out there to care about our 
earth, to not throw rubbish in the 
ocean or anywhere else. We are 
trying to help our earth with all the 
problems that affect us all.  Attra 
Tshaba, Year 8 

My poster on sustainability is about 
sea pollution.  You see, many 
marine animals die because of all 
the rubbish in the ocean caused by 
humans.  It would be awesome if 
everyone recycled and helps as a 
community.  I believe that if we can 
achieve that goal, we can do 
anything. Noor Alhuda, Year 8 

My poster is based on sea pollution 
and its purpose is to make the 
viewer think about the issue and 
how it affects the environment under 
the "not so pretty" side of the sea.  
Mirabel Dawood, Year 8  

The poster helps raise awareness 
about Climate Change and tells 
people that Climate Change is a big 
deal and if we act now, there are 
many things that we can do to save 
our plant before it is too late.  One 
major solution is to reduce the 
amount of plastic that is used 
regularly, which can also assist to 
reduce green house gas emissions.  
Sama Al Hadaya, Year 8  

 

STUDENTS CREATE AWARENESS POSTERS 

Mr McConnell and Ms Thich encouraged their Year 8  English classes to 
create a poster to promote sustainability. 

The Year 12 students have had the opportunity of hearing from 
the various tertiary providers each week in Term 3. The 
University of Wollongong, Macquarie University, University of 
Sydney, Western Sydney University, Australian Catholic 
University, University of New South Wales, Notre Dame and TAFE 
all presented via ZOOM.  Students were also able to attend the 
tertiary provider Open Days via ZOOM this year and all Year 12 
students have had a future career pathway interview. 

Ms Higgins - Career Adviser 

CAREERS - UNIVERSITY ZOOM PRESENTATIONS 
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SCIENCE WEEK 2020 - DEEP BLUE 
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This year’s Science Week theme 
‘embraces the innovative 
technologies, capabilities and skills 
needed to achieve economic, 
environmental and social 
sustainability of our oceans.’  
https://www.scienceweek.net.au/  

https://www.scienceweek.net.au/
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YEAR 12 INDUSTRIAL ARTS - TIMBER MAJOR WORKS 
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FAIRVALE’S  YEAR  12  MASTER  CHEFS! 
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With great confidence and inspiring teamwork, Year 12 Hospitality 
students were proud to have finished their last service period on a high 
note. Working together, they ended their final practical assessment by 
preparing and presenting an array of quality appetisers and salads to 
industry standards. 

Mr L. Nguyen - TAS / VET 

RECIPE for Spiced cherry tomato and avocado canapé’s - makes 36  

Ingredients 
2 avocados 
250g cherry tomatoes 
½ small red onion 
⅓ C fresh continental parsley 
olive oil spray 
36 wonton wrappers 
⅓ C natural yoghurt 
10-12 drops of Tabasco sauce 
2 T lemon juice 
salt and pepper 

Mis en place 
preheat oven to 190 °C  
remove stones from avocado 
coarsely chop tomatoes 
brunoise onion 
wash, dry, pick and chop parsley 

Method 
1. Spray a mini muffin pan with oil.  

Press a wonton wrapper into each hole.  
Bake for 8 minutes or until golden brown.  
Set aside in the muffin pan to cool. 

2. Place avocado and yoghurt in a bowl. Stir to 
combine. Add the Tabasco sauce to taste.  
In a separate bowl, combine tomato, onion,  
lemon juice and parsley. Season with salt and pepper. 

3. Spoon the avocado mixture evenly among the wonton cups. 
Arrange on a serving platter and top with the tomato mixture. 
Garnish with remaining parsley and serve immediately.  
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DELICIOUS MICROORGANISMS 

In the past few weeks in Science, our class 8X has been learning about 
microorganisms. A microorganism is a microscopic organism, especially a 
bacterium, virus, or fungus that may be found in particular foods or areas. 
In this practical lesson, 8X made our own yoghurt. In our yoghurt, we had 
to include some fresh milk, a spoonful of yoghurt into the milk and leave it 
to heat until it started to boil a little. When our yoghurt had boiled, we took 
it off the heat and poured it into a bowl with a clean cloth wrapped around 
it. We then waited two days for our next lesson and saw the reveal of our 
own yoghurts. 
 
This practical 
lesson was one 
that showed us 
how 
microorganisms 
are contained in 
foods and was 
really fun to 
experience how 
we could make 
our own 
yoghurts. 
 
Claramarie Haddad 

- Year 8 Science 
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Due to the construction of the new building, access to the library has 
changed. While the building is under construction, the library is only open 
to students at certain lunchtimes. 
 
 
 
 
 
During this time, students may borrow and return books, use the 
computers, print and do their homework as usual.  

If students need assistance or need to use the school computers at any 
other time, they are able to go to the Junior Learning Centre in W9 at any 
lunchtime or to the Homework Centre in N11 and N12 after school on 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

Seniors are still able to attend the library for their study periods, and of 
course, students are still able to come to the library with their class 
teacher during class time. 

Any books or school resources that need to be returned outside of these 
times can be placed in the return box at the Student Services counter in 
Newling. 

Ms Hammond and Ms Chen -  Teacher Librarians 

LIBRARY OPENING TIMES 

Year 7 – Monday 

Year 8 – Tuesday 

Year 9 – Wednesday 

Year 10 – Thursday 

Years 11 & 12 - Friday  

SPELLING BEE  

On the wintery morning of Wednesday 26 August 2020, the top spellers of 
Year 7 and 8 assembled under the watchful eyes of Ms Feng and  
Ms Borthwick.  
The students battled it 
out over obscure word 
rules, pen flying over 
paper, test after test. 
Until there were only 
two left.  
Sarah Lie from Year 
Seven and Cherisa 
Zhang from Year Eight 
fought valiantly in a 
round of unseen words 
but ultimately there was 
only one winner. 
Sarah emerged 
triumphant as the top 
speller at Fairvale High 
School for 2020.  

Ms Feng - English 
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In week 8 this term students at Fairvale had the opportunity to participate in 
Battle of the Houses, an event where individuals work cooperatively to 

accumulate as many points for their Houses as possible.   

Points Allocation for each Activity: 1st - 100 / 2nd - 75  / 3rd - 50  / 4th - 25  

The week began with integrated sport, where Years 7 to 11 competed in 
the Tough Fairvalian Challenge. After all points were counted, the Newling 
Ninjas were the overall winning house. This followed by the seniors ½ 
Court Basketball Competition showcasing 
amazing skill which left Florey Phoenix as the 
Basketball Champions. 

On Wednesday the seniors vertical jump saw 
Greenway Gladiators emerge as the winners 
and again the Gladiators were victorious in 
the junior’s vertical jump as well. In addition to 
lunchtime House activities there were also 
House challenges across a variety of faculties 
including coding, Home Economics challenges, 
diverse activities, and Commerce kahoot 
games. Also, all student attendance and PBL 
tokens were allocated vital House points.  

BATTLE OF THE HOUSES - TERM 3 RESULTS 

Thanh Duong - Sports Captain   
17 

 

Concluding this exciting week, Fairvale is pleased to announce that the  

Term 3 House CHAMPIONS are   GREENWAY  GLADIATORS  

    

1
st

 - 820 2
nd

 - 720 3
rd

 - 620 4
th

 - 590 
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Please Note: The above events and / or event dates are subject to change. 
If you have any questions, please contact the school on - 9604 3118  

or visit the website - www.fairvale-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
TERM 3 - 4        2020  

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Term 3 21 September 22 September 23 September 24 September 25 September 

Week 
10 

 Yr 11 exams  Yr 11 exams  Yr 11 exams  Yr 11 exams  Yr 11 exams 
 Last Day of  

Term 3 

SEPTEMBER - OCTOBER SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

Monday 28 September to Friday 9 October 

Monday 12 October - ALL STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 

Term 4 12 October 13 October 14 October 15 October 16 October 

Week 
1 

 Term 4 begins. 
All students 
return to school 

 Yr 10 exams 
begin 

 Yr 10 exams 
continue 

 Yr 11 - Life 
Ready 

 Yr 11 - Life 
Ready 

 Yr 10 Subject 
Selection 

 Yr 11 - Life 
Ready 

 Yr 12 Picnic Day 
& issuing of 
Reports 

 Yr 7 Debating 

 19 October  20 October 21 October 22 October 23 October 

Week 
2 

 Yr 10 PASS 
exam 

 Yr 9 Geography 
final exam 

 HSC exams 
begin 

   

 26 October 27 October 28 October 29 October 30 October 

Week 
3 

 Yr 7-9 
assessment 
week begins 

 Yr 8 VALID 
assessment 
period begins 

    Yr 7-8 
assessment 
week end 

 2 November 3 November 4 November 5 November 6 November 

Week 
4 

  Yr 9 assessment 
week end 

  Yr 10 IST 
assessment 

 Yr 8 VALID 
assessment 
period ends 

 9 November 10 November 11 November 12 November 13 November 

Week 
5 

 Yr 9 Luna Park 
excursion 

 Yr 10 My 
Strength 

 Yr 12 sign-out 
 Yr 11 Clearance 

 Yr 10 My 
Strength 

 HSC exams end  Yr 12 sign-out  

 

Sunday, 4 October 2020 - Daylight Saving Time 
Please make a note to change your clocks. 

Sunday, 4 October 2020, 2:00 AM clocks 
are turned forward 1 hour to 3:00AM 
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HOW TO CARE FOR YOUR  
YONDR POUCH 

Yondr is committed to the 
health and safety of our school partners.   
Given the recent COVID-19 
developments, Yondr encourages 
schools to take the following 
precautionary measures: 

 
 

Cleaning pouches with a  
washer / dryer: 
1. Close all the pouches 
2. Wash pouches in a short 

speed wash or thirty (30) 
minute wash under either 
warm / cold setting using 
regular detergent 

3. Air dry or put pouches in a 
dryer on low heat for less than 
fifteen (15) minutes. Please 
note that higher temperatures 
can damage pouches. 

 
 

Cleaning pouches with disinfectant 
and / or sanitiser wipes: 
1. Close all the pouches 
2. Wipe disinfectant / wipe on 

all parts of the pouch 
3. Open all the pouches and 

turn inside-out 
4. Wipe disinfectant / wipe on 

all parts of the pouch 
5. Close all the pouches 
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XXXX LOOKING THROUGH THE LENS 

Throughout the semester, Year 12 photography students have studied 
photographic concepts related to manipulated forms and the arranged 
image. They have also successfully completed their independent projects 
where each student came up with an idea for their projects and used digital 
photographic techniques to send messages to their intended audiences.  

These works were 
exhibited in the Art 
Shed, showcasing a 
range of works. The 
class has also 
attempted to create a 
short film, applying the 
film and video 
techniques learnt in 
class to a mini project.  

Trinh Nguyen and 
Gorgees Yousif -  

Year 12 Photography 




